WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD
Monday 27th of May 2013 
7.00 pm Waipu Cove Surf Life Saving Club
ALL WELCOME
PUBLIC FORUM: Nil
PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), A. McCulloch (Secretary), P. Baker, R. King, R. Pullan
N Buck (Minutes Secretary)
APOLOGIES: J. Henderson                                                            A. McCulloch/ P. Baker Carried
ATTENDING: Ivan McCabe, A. Trist, L. Fernee, K. Baker, I McCabe                                  
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING: 29 April 2013.               A. McCulloch/ R. King Carried
Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published
MATTERS ARISING:  P. Baker to contact B. Ashbridge 
CORRESPONDENCE:
Inwards
02 May                   B Ashbridge DOC      Appointment of new Board member
07 May                   P Murray                 Request for minutes
09 May                   R & T Pulman          75 Day allowance in ASH 1.
15 May                   A McKenty               Single site holder application 2.
20 May                   K Marcinowicz                   Single site holder application
 
Outwards
08 May                   P Murray                 Request for minutes
08 May                   R & T Pulman          75 Day allowance in ASH – request further information
15 May                   A McKenty               Single site holder rule – acknowledge receipt of e-mail
Moved:                                                                                                      A. McCulloch/ R. King Carried
1.   It was agreed to discuss this in committee
2.   Moved: Managers accept application and pass to the Board with their recommendation, this will be reviewed in 12 months.                                                      P. Baker/ R. King Carried
REPORTS:
Financial Report (attached) – Moved:                                                          L. Judd/ R. King Carried
Management report (attached) – Moved:                                      A. McCulloch/ P. Baker Carried
Surf Club Liaison – Ivan McCabe gave a verbal request that the Mid Winter Swim be placed on the website
GENERAL BUSINESS: 
Welcome new Board member Rowan Pullan formally welcomed to the Board.
Apology for website not being updated due to technical glitches.
Dune and beach monitoring Doc and David Bergen a sand dune scientist inspected the trial area and were very impressed with the regrowth of the spinaflex, helped by the good weather. The rubble needs to be removed from the North of the beach, and 5 metres where the grass has been allowed to grow removed. The managers and R. King to get quotes for this work to present at the next meeting. DOC will send approx. 600 plants volunteers to help plant these would be welcomed.
Assistant Managers quarters – Cladding in line with the existing structure and wooden frame. The assistant manager would undertake these works and has estimated the cost of materials $18,000. Site 28 is already part of the Assistant Managers living space. The Managers will contact Customer Services at the Whangarei District Council in regard to building consents and A. McCulloch will forward plan to B. Ashbridge
Moved: Extension to the Assistant Managers accommodation be carried out within the budget of $18,000.
R. King/ A. McCulloch Carried
Summer Activities Proposal by Steve Browning to be put into writing including any health & safety procedures and people in the surrounding area to be approached to gauge their feelings. With a view to entertainment for the community.
Ride on diesel lawnmower quotes were discussed; requirements of the lawnmower; trade in’s.
Moved: Approval of the purchase of a new lawn mower as per the quote tabled. A. McCulloch/ P. Baker Carried
Continuation of new road sealing through out camp is on-going, budgeted 15k a year but have not spent this in 3 years, the quote for $45k includes the concrete pad from cabin 4 which will be lifted and removed. This is a Capital expenditure.
Moved: Recommence sealing of new road from Site 100 around the back of the cabins to the Surf Club entrance                                                                           A. McCulloch/ R. Pullan Carried
Cabin Siting request from the Board to see the survey that has been carried out – this combined with 
the grey water and surface water means that things will need to be done in stages and the water issues dealt with. A couple of ASH have asked whether the camp might be interested in purchasing their cabins, for the camp to use, these will be looked at on an individual basis.
Upcoming events on the reserve and local area – Waipu Markets; Sat 1st June Waipu Country Market & Street Market, 2nd June Waipu’s Antique and Collectables Fair (Coronation Hall)
Bream Bay Sliders Annual Mid Winter Surf Competition, WCSLSC Mid Winter swim and BBQ followed by the Tartan Taniwha Competition (more details available via the camp office) 
29th June Tartan Week
Future Meetings –  24th June 2013
IN COMMITTEE: 7.50 p.m.
Exclusion of the public
That the public be excluded from the following part of the proceedings of this meeting on the following grounds – Agenda items: Individuals 
The general subject matter of each matter to be considered while the public is excluded, the reason for passing this resolution in relation to each matter, and the specific grounds under section 48 (1) of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 for the passing of this resolution are as follows: General subject matter: Individuals not wanting to be identified Reason for resolution: Protect individuals Ground(s) under s 48 (1) for passing resolution: 48 (1) (d) and 48 (2)
This resolution is made in reliance on section 48 (1) (a) of the LGOIMA 1987 and the particular interests protected by section 6 or section 7 of that Act or section 6 or section 7 or section (9) of the OIA 1982 as the case may require, which would be prejudiced by the holding of the whole or the relevant part of the proceedings of the meeting in public are as follows: 
s.7.(2) (a) protect privacy of natural persons
Moved: A McCulloch/R King carried
OUT OF COMMITTEE: 8.15 p.m.
Meeting closed at 8.18 p.m.
Financial report:
A strong performance for the month of April with revenue up 69% compared with April 2012.

However, timing differences for reporting of ASH annual fee payments appear to inflate the comparative figures. Nevertheless, it is encouraging to see that actual casual site fees are up 23%. Year to date revenues are up by 20% with the surplus up 25%. Surplus for year end June 2013 is forecast at $45K.

WCRB holds $94K in available funds while paying 7.5% interest on the remaining WDC loan balance of $32K, it makes financial sense to pay off the loan.

NOTE – the timing difference is yearly, and as previously discussed, aligning the financial year is not possible.

Managers Report – May 2013:
May has been a quieter month than the previous. However there have been the ASH contracts and Christmas bookings to keep us busy. Anzac weekend was the busiest period with a number of casual campers present (including three caravan club groups) as well as ASH.
General:
Christmas bookings commenced on 1st of May, which was a busy day (by 2.30pm we had cleared 125 phone messages, and returned these calls) resulting in the majority of sites over the holiday period being booked. The main change this year is the deposit taken has increased from $90 per site/cabin to 50% of the total booking or $250 (whichever is the lesser amount). This should result in less no-shows and last minute cancellations. 
The majority of ASH contracts have been returned and deposits paid, we are just chasing up the last couple and should have all returned by the end of May. 104 ASH contracts have been issued this year and we are expecting all will take up the offer.
A site contours survey has just been completed. This information will be very useful for all future projects and planning, and has been passed on to relevant parties for the upcoming shed development.
The golf buggy has now arrived, and is already proving useful for easily transporting the cleaning equipment when servicing the blocks and cabins. 
Actual occupancy for April:
Cabins: 52.91 % occupancy, with an average rate of $85.43 per night. 
Powered/non-powered sites: 8.88% occupancy, with an average rate of $42.00 per night. 
Last year cabins 45.80% @$93.36   
Last year camp sites 15.75% @ $46.17
Forecast Occupancy for May:
Cabins:  31.05% occupancy, with an average rate of $80.00 per night. 
Powered/non-powered sites:  3.07% occupancy, with an average rate of $36.00  per night. 
Last year cabins 16.12%@ $78.88
Last year camp sites 3.03% @ $31.57
Maintenance:
Site repairs have begun for departed ASH sites and should be rejuvenated well before the next summer season starts.
New tools have been purchased to enable us to carry out future building projects      
Kind regards,
Anton and Lucy
